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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in February and March 2024 and dealt with various 
items on continued updating of the village hall, up coming local 
elections and the NELC consultation on the local plan. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
Our allotment site is now full but anyone wishing to put their name 
down for a vacancy, please contact the Clerk who will then put you 
down on the waiting list. 
 
There is still a vacancy on the Parish Council and anyone who might be 
interested should come along to a future meeting and sit as a member 
of the public and observe what work the Parish Council does and what 
it gets involved in.  Then, if they are still interested, they can put their 
names forward to be considered for cooption. 
 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance 
of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons 
to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 
crime and anti-social behaviour in the area which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our pa-
trols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the 
police should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local 
officers, town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice com-
mittee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are:                                                                                          
PC 847 Andy Cundell andrew.cundell@humberside.police.uk                     
PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins Kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                          
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. po-
lice.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk
mailto:Kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report for 
March 2024 

 

Crime      

There have been forty eight crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area for February . 

Criminal Damage:                                                                                                      
Seven curtain sided trailers had their side walls slashed at a 
delivery depot on Stallingborough Industrial Estate.       

This was the only incident logged for Stallingborough.                                             

 

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   09.00 - 1500 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 10th April 2024 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 8th May 2024 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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The next issue for the Newsletter will be for 

June/July 2024—articles and items in to us by 

Friday 10th May 2024 please and no later, so 

we can include them in the next edition: 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

To advertise here please 

contact us : 

07494 577661 

Or email us at 

clerk@stallingboroughp

arishcouncil.com 
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Station Shelters. 

Several passengers have commented that station shelters 

at Healing and Great Coates have been replaced and the 

new shelters have a single bench seat. 

The station managers EMR have assured me that the Sta-

tion at Stallingborough is not to be replaced as unlike Heal-

ing  and Great Coates, it is not curremtly structurally un-

sound. 

I have requested that if at some time replacement is nec-

essary, the existing chair seats, rather than benches, will 

be retained.  

It was too late to announce the Easter Special in the last 

issue of the Newsletter but I hope you enjoyed the event. 

Best wishes Martin. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 



6 

AFTER 

Before After 
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You shall require one of the following ID’s at the polling station: 

- a UK or Northern Ireland photocard driving licence (full or provi-
sional) 

- a driving licence issued by an EU country, 

- a UK passport 

- an ID card found on:  www.gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-voter-
authority-certificate 

- a Blue Badge 

 

OR  

Use a pre-qualified postal vote found on: www.gov.uk/apply-postal
-vote 

You’ll need: 
 

the address where you are registered to vote 

your National Insurance number or other identity documents, for 
example a passport 

the specific date of the election you want to make a postal vote 

Online you’ll need to upload a photo of your handwritten signature 
in black ink on white paper. 

Yours Sincerely,   Trevor  

Mobile: 078284236                 Email: croftstrev1@gmail.com 

https://www.gov.uk/eu-eea
http://www.gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-voter-authority-certificate
http://www.gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-voter-authority-certificate
https://www.gov.uk/apply-postal-vote
https://www.gov.uk/apply-postal-vote
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Local Ward Council Elections 
Immingham, Stallingborough & Habrough 

My name is Trevor Crofts and I’m 
standing for the ward council on 
May 2nd and would love to have 
your support and votes. 
 
We currently don’t have a villag-
er represented on the ward of 
Immingham, Stallingborough and 
Habrough, I’d like this to change, 
would you? 
 

 

Remember you now require a qualified photo ID to cast a 
vote or use the postal vote process. 
 
I can help with both if required, just contact me below on 
my mobile or email. 
 

I’m happy to drop a postal voter form off if you have no in-
ternet and guide you through the process if you wish. 

Thursday 2nd May 

Polling station - Stallingborough Village Hall 
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AFTER 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
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 A Request from Stallingborough Parish Council 

The Roll of Honour compiling casualties of  war kept in the 

Village Hall has become somewhat faded. 

Consequently, the Parish Council have proposed commis-

sioning  a new display  to be ready for the next Remem-

brance Day. 

However the existing list may be incomplete and the Par-

ish Council would like to ask if any Stallingborough resi-

dents  know of persons born in, or residing in Stallingbor-

ough, who were killed in World War II or any subsequent 

conflicts.   Please contact us at: 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com (07494 577661) 

If the names of any casualties can be provided, they will 

be included in the role of honour. 

 

You may have read the above article in the last issue of 
the Newsletter, of plans to restore the Role of Honour in 
the Village Hall. There is still time to add any names of 
local men and women killed in conflicts subsequent to 
1914-1918. The replacement list will be commissioned in 
April. 
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 Hello Everyone, 

Yet again two months have flown by and it’s time for me to 

play guess where the letters are on the keyboard-typing is not 

my strong point!! 

We had a delicious Celebratory Meal at Healing Manor in 

January. 

The ‘What’s that Object? Quiz provided my Immingham 

Museum evoked lots of memories and caused lots of 

discussion-nobody guessed what all the objects were! 

Our Fashion Show on March 7th was well supported and most 

ladies went home carrying an extra bag!! 

Our AGM is on Thursday April 4th with our annual 

competitions. The overall winner earns the honour of 

polishing the silver plated rose bowl for a year!! 

As the village hall is to be used as a Polling Station on 

Thursday May 2nd we are going to visit Special Editions 

Chocolates at Willingham-yummy!! 

We meet in Stallingborough Village Hall at 7.30pm on the first 

Thursday of each month (except January and May). 

Ladies are always welcome to come along to see what W.I. is 

all about. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any queries and I 

will do my best to answer them. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short.                                01472 882136 
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Scissorhands, Stallingborough 
 

Hello Stallingborough. I would like to introduce my self.   I am 
Derek.  Just moved into the area.   I have moved up from 
Leicestershire.  And I am taking over the Hairdressers. It will be 
called ScissorHands. I have been hairdressing for 39 yrs.  I have 
owed salons before in the past.  Done fashion shows, photo 
shoots, even done the odd celeb or two.  I was Master of the 
Gulid of Hairdresser in Leicester.  And junior 
Master for the whole of the UK.  I hope to bring 
colour and style to Stallingborough.  Refresh-
ments are offered as you enjoy my unique way 
of making you feel at home. I have had a fantas-
tic first day on the 14th February.   
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ST.PETER & ST. PAUL CHURCH  

 

I am not sure if villagers are aware that NELC do not 
come up to the church and empty the bins in the 
churchyard. This has been done for a long time by 
Norman Coffey, this cannot continue. 

We are asking those who take flowers and wreathes to 
the churchyard to please take them away and dispose 
of them themselves. We intend to put a sign on the 
gates so people who live outside the village are aware 
of this. Thankyou, 

 

It has also been reported that horses are being ridden 
in the churchyard. This is not acceptable, we would 
hope that everyone would respect that a churchyard is 
sacred ground.  

 

Marion Moorcroft. 

Churchwarden. 
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Betty Staples 

06/01/1933 to 02/01/2024 

The family of the late Betty Staples would like to thank all 

relatives, friends and neighbours for the lovely cards, kind 

words and generous donations to Alzheimers Resurch UK 

and all who attended her funeral. 

Special thanks to the management and staff of 

Stallingborough Lodge Nursing Home for their care and 

support and the Reverand Mark Hutson for his support 

and lovely service. 

Thank you all. 

The Staples Family. 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

We are one of five festival churches in the Wolds Gateway group 
of eight churches. As a Festival church we will be having 6 clergy 
lead services per year the next one being on  PALM SUNDAY 24TH 
MARCH 11AM. this will be a Holy communion service lead by 
Rev Mark Hutson. Please join us for this service everyone 
welcome. We will not be having a service here on Easter Sunday 
but the whole group will be joining together for a service at 
Keelby Church at 11am. on 31st March. 

 

We are very sad to announce the death of two loyal members of 
our church. Betty ( Staples) who attended church regularly and 
was always willing to help with fund raising . Winnie (Robinson) 
will also be sadly missed over many years she attended church 
regularly ,laundered all the altar clothes, did lots of baking for all 
our fund raising efforts and helped us to keep the church clean. 
They were both so much a part of our village life having lived 
here for many years. Our thoughts are with both their families. 

 

We also have a service on April 28th this will be a Holy 
Communion at 11am lead by Rev, Mark Hutson. Please support 
our services, everyone is welcome you do not have to be 
confirmed to come to these services. We can only keep the 
church open if we get the support of the village. 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

Continued... 

 

SERVICES 
March 24th  Holy Communion   11am.     Palm Sunday. 

April 28th    Holy Communion.    11am  

 

 We welcome enquiries for baptisms, weddings, 
and funerals. 

Please contact the Churchwardens:- 

Marion Moorcroft – Tel 01472 885072 

Norman Coffey – Tel 01472 280587 

Dog Fouling: 

This is becoming a bit of an issue again on pavements and in 

green areas.  Please bag up your dog waste and either put it in a 

litter bin if there’s one nearby (yes you can do that, they are du-

al purpose bins) or take it home and put it in your ordinary 

waste wheelie bin—this is acceptable by NELC. 


